Report of the Convener of the Guarantee Fund for the Law Society of Scotland 
Annual General Meeting – 2021
The Guarantee Fund (which operates as the Client Protection Fund) reports a surplus for the year 2019/2020 of £281,000 (2018/2019 - £867,000).
Key points regarding the Fund’s income and expenditure are:
· Subscription income fell by 2% to £616,000. 
· Claims expenditure for the year was low at £38,000 (2018/2019 - £206,000). This claims pattern was also represented by a low volume of new claims received in the year.
· The investment portfolio suffered a loss in value in the year of £290,000 (5.1%). This was due to the impact on the stock markets from the Covid-19 pandemic which struck in early 2020.  The equivalent figure in 2018/2019 was a gain of £325,000.
Reserves have risen from £6.8M to £7.1M due to the surplus noted above. This continues to be a strong financial position for the Fund.  
At an early stage following the Covid-19 outbreak the Client Protection Sub-Committee undertook a comprehensive review of the fund’s financial position (including the historically very strong level of reserves and low levels of claim activity) and risk management policies to guide future decision making.  Following this review, Council decided in April 2020 that the Client Protection Fund subscription rate for 2020/21 should be reduced to zero.

The “Review of the Year” within the Annual Report contains further information on the activity during the year and the above review undertaken by the Client Protection Sub-Committee. 
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